Lieut. Wm. F. Krickhan, Jr., Chief, Athletic Branch, Camp Crowder, Missouri.

Dear Lieutenant Krickhan:

We have not received the money from the Municipal Auditorium as yet, but they stated they would pay the officials, deduct the rental, and mail the three copies of the financial report to us. We will give the Rosecrans Field ten per cent of the total take, and after the game expenses are deducted we will mail you your share.

I trust that we will be able to receive this before we start for your place Friday night or Saturday morning. We are leaving for Manhattan today, and if the check arrives in time from Kansas City I will bring your share along with us on the trip.

I thought we had a nice crowd and a nice game. Our boys enjoyed meeting and playing your fellows.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH